PERSONAL STATEMENT 

I would like to certify that it is my intention to contribute to WABA Steering Committee as well as to other WABA partners, using my expertise acquiring during the last 30 years on infant and young child feeding and nutrition. I graduated in 1972 from the Medical School. As a MD I went to a specialization in a rural area of São Paulo, Brazil, where, for the first time, I have been in contact with BREASTFEEDING. I was curious during my two years there that all mothers breastfed longer than I used to see in  Sao Paulo urban area; therefore, I decided to submit a research proposal to investigate the determinants of breastfeeding in this area, comparing the nursing mothers of small “villas” where we could enter easily by road, with those of the isolated “villas”; the result was my Master Degree Dissertation showing the importance of PROTECTING  breastfeeding from the introduction of infant formula in retail outlets, easily founded in the villas with easier access by road. In 1976 and 1978 I had my two daughters, Eloisa and Natalia, both I breastfed but they were weaned to be back to my job as a MD. The importance of working out of home and have no maternity benefits became clear for me then, as well the need to work with this subject. Since mid 1980´s I joined the Minister of Health in Brazil and participated in the Breastfeeding Program, since its inception. It was possible to accumulate experience in the different components of breastfeeding implementation: protection, promotion and supporting activities. The Code implementation was my first priority in Brazil as well in other countries, and I joined IBFAN and spread its mission in my country, and others, particularly in Latin America. All World Breastfeeding Weeks I had opportunity to contribute,  and during early 90´s I joined WHO and coordinated the Breastfeeding activities from the International perspective, having opportunity to be a WABA member since its beginning, respecting its goals and mission.  I was a member of the WABA Research Task Force, and recently I became co-coordinator of WABA Health Services Task Force. Because of my retirement this January 2012 from my job in Sao Paulo, I have more time to contribute to international activities, particularly to WABA, helping in the different ways needed as a technical doctor, but also as a breastfeeding advocate.
Marina Ferreira Rea, MD, PhD
Marina   Rea

……………………..

São Paulo, April 2012.
